

**Date: 06-11-23**

**Open with Serenity Prayer @ 9:30 am**

**12 Traditions – Trent C.**

**12 Concepts – John G.**

**Service Prayer – Janet B.**

**Just for Today- Mychelle B.**

**Approval/Disapproval of minutes- Minutes **Not Approved****

**Roll Call and GSR Reports**

|    | Group Name         | Rep.        | GSR /Alt | Avg  | New | Lit.     | Prudent Reserve | Donation | Reports   | Group officers Secretary, Treasurer, GSR, Alt. GSR       |
|----|--------------------|-------------|----------|------|-----|----------|-----------------|----------|---|--|
| 1  | A Boy and His Dog  | Joe W.      | ALT      | 23   | 1   |          |                 |          | The <u>ONLY</u> men's meeting in the Yavapai Area!! Cake on 3 <sup>rd</sup> Thursday of every month!!   | S= Joe W, T=Dave M., GSR=John D.                         |
| 2  | A New Light        | Jesse       | GSR      | 27   | 3   |          |                 | \$125.00 |   | S= Dave M., T= Ray P., GSR = Jesse                       |
| 3  | Basic Text Study   | John G.     | Alt      | 11   | 3   | \$103.40 |                 | \$35.00  | Group is doing well. People really like us!   | S-Annette. T-John G. GSR=Kirk ALT= John G.               |
| 4  | Biscuits & Gravy   | Mychelle B. | GSR      | 40   | 7   | \$33.00  |                 | \$64.00  | Meeting attendance high& steady!  | S-Sean Michael T-Debbie GSR- Mychelle B. ALT- Phillip M. |
| 5  | Candlelight        | Lauren R.   | ALT      | 54   | 28  | \$29.40  |                 | \$0.00   | Meeting's doing good.   | ALT- Lauren R. GSR- Matt S. T-Bailey G.                  |
| 6  | Girls Gone Clean   | Stephanie   | GSR      | 55   | 6   | \$129.00 |                 | \$19.00  | We are missing the women with good clean time who used to attend our meeting. We hope they return!  | T-Sarah GSR- Stephanie, Alt-Moina S-Nicole               |
| 7  | Gratitude Too      | JAY         | GSR      | 80   | 20  |          |                 | \$58.00  | Nothing   | S- Brandon, T- Brandon, GSR- Jay, Alt-Donavan.           |
| 8  | Lost & Found       | Vincent M.  | GSR      | 25   | 10  | \$20.00  |                 |          |   |  |
| 9  | Lunar Noon         | Deb H.      | GSR      | 12   | 9   | \$42.00  |                 | \$86.00  | Lunar is going strong! We are welcoming the newcomer to this meeting-spreading the message & Keeping it spiritual. We are getting an IP rack to spread the message further. | GSR-Deb H. Alt -Trent C. T-Mallory/Trent S-Darby/Ashley  |
| 10 | No Matter What     | Janet B     | GSR      | 22   | 3   |          |                 | \$55.00  |   | T-Jessica R. GSR- Janet B.                               |
| 11 | We Do Recover      | Kevin L.    | GSR      | 5/35 | 1   | \$5.40   |                 | \$5.00   | Both Thursday and Friday meetings have been moved to Granite Creek Park. Friday's attendance has dropped since moving to the park.  | GSR-Kevin L. T-Jason W. ALT-James S-Britney              |
| 12 | Bagdad F and M     | Bryan       | GSR      | 1    | 0   |          |                 | \$26.00  | Returning \$195.20. I have decided to close this meeting and find a better way to serve this area.  |  |
| 13 | Recovery Girl Gang | Veronica V. | GSR      | 22   | 1   | \$63.20  |                 | \$34.00  | Meeting is going well we are growing and could use more support.  | T -Crystal N. GSR- Veronica Alt-Amy                      |
| 14 | We Can and We Will | Susan       | REP      |      |     |          |                 |          |   | T- Susan M.  |

**Note: 12\_ of 14\_ GSRs are present. Quorum **was** / was not established.**

**Officer Reports:**

**Chair- Carl S.:** Next area is going to fall on ARCNA we need to vote on moving it to the following Sunday. **GSR's voted for Area to move to July 2<sup>nd</sup>.**

**Vice Chair – DJ-** Not a lot to report, excited to chair next month! Thank you for letting me be of service.

**Treasurer-Dave M :**

**Final Report is Attached.**

**Starting Balance: 4, 810.00**

**Ending Balance: 9,214.75**

**Income: 4,439.75**

**Spent: \$35**

**Vice Treasurer -Crystal N.:** Not a lot to report. I filled in for Dave last month and it was very satisfying. Thank you for letting me be of service.

**Secretary – Ashley:** Thank you for all the understanding for last month’s minutes. Between new work and life on life’s terms. I have been struggling. With that said I would like to reach out for help with finishing the Area Guidelines. (Thank you Anette B.) Thank you for letting me be of service.

**RCM1- Susan M: see attached report**

**RCM2- Annette B: see attached report**

**Lit: Sean Michael:** Total Cash in today: \$557.80, H&I account: NO CHARGE,  
Total New Order: \$574.24 Order date June 14<sup>th</sup>, 2023

NAWS is conducting an auditor physical inventory. Their email states that orders placed before June 16<sup>th</sup> “we will do our best to ship before inventory begin.” So, fingers crossed. Thank you for letting me be of service.

**Subcommittee Reports**

**Activities- Baily G: please see attached report.**

**H&I Chair Darby B:** ABSENT sent in report- Hello fellow NA members, as you can see I am not present today due to my goal of going on a trip every time I hit another year clean. This Tuesday will be my 3rd year clean. Thanks to narcotics anonymous and doing the work, I'm able to live a free life now. Now let's get down to business- I attended the regional H&I zoom on 5/21 and they are looking for a new vice chair as well as statements of willing for when the chair has completed her commitment. Also, for the speaker jam H&I had a booth present with some information as well as a sign up sheet for potentially interested addicts. Our panels seem to be going well and the facility coordinators are doing an excellent job at getting them filled. Big shout out to John as well for stepping up as the new vice chair. I think together and as a subcommittee we will all be able to carry a powerful message. Thank you for letting me be of service.

**JOHN D- H&I VICE CHAIR-** This past month was a successful month for H&I. We were able to fulfil all of our commitments due to active participation from panel members. We also had several new members be orientated, shadow, and begin to share on panels. We have had positive results with willingness of all facility coordinators. We will have a final review of guidelines prior to approval within the next month. If you are listed on members list on Yavapain.org website you may receive a call to confirm willingness to share on panels the list needs to be updated. Next subcommittee meeting will be held on a TBD Saturday on July as ARCNA will be that weekend.

Thank you for those that attended June's subcommittee meeting supporting me in my first meeting as Vice Chair. Thank you for letting me be of service.

**PR – DJ (interim)-**

**Merchandise Chair- Adriana:** I'm a little confused cause I thought DJ was going to step away from PR and help Merchandise. (DJ stated he is.)

I came in today with the intention of giving up my seat. HP may have other plans. I had to cancel my subcommittee Friday because my daughter was in the hospital. So that threw a wrench in my plan to hand over inventory. Obviously, I have been contemplating this for a while. I am very appreciative of the couple of members who continue to show their support and that support has really kept me going.

On the other hand, I am very conflicted with the lack of support and lack of action taken by area. I hear a lot of opinions but when I offer sign up or participation opportunities most do not follow through. I have repeatedly been told what my "job" is which is heart breaking. This is not MY job nor MY subcommittee. Being at events reminds me why this was so important to me. I get to connect with so many newcomers, but every other aspect of this service position has become mentally and emotionally taxing.

I am willing to commit to continuing with this service until the end of June with the way things are. If area has other ideas on how to move forward and are willing to take action, I am open to staying chair and seeing this through.

**JUNE SUB MEETING 6/24 10 am (MY HOUSE)- Either close out subcommittee inventory or move for as a supported subcommittee.**

**Note:** \_ 11 of \_14 GSRs are present. Quorum **was** / was not established.

**Old Business:**

Address all Motion

**NEW MOTIONS**

**#1** Motion/Idea: To set percentage of funds above prudent reserve to be donated to region removing \$250.00 Cap bi-monthly= 25%

Intent: Due to increase of prudent reserve at YASC motion for \$3500 we should give back to carry message excess funds.

1<sup>st</sup>- John D- A Boy And His Dog

2<sup>nd</sup>- Moina B.- Girls Gone Clean

**THIS MOTION WAS NOT PASSED AT THIS TIME  
TABLING MOTION UNTIL NEXT MONTH WHEN  
ALL GROUPS CAN VOTE!!**

**NEW BUSINESS/OPEN FORUM:**

**Brian Q. Bagdad F&M meeting of NA-** Since there has not been any newcomers and it is a company owned town, people are driven by fear and everyone in the town knows everyone's business. It is difficult for newcomers to seek recovery in a town like this. I decided to close this NA meeting and I will find something better to do for serving this area and mu higher power.

**Kevin L. We Do Recover-** Our Groups goal of securing a clubhouse to increase more available meetings that would accommodate peoples work schedules and lives schedules, to help us reach those addicts still suffering. To help us reach that goal we have t-shirts for sell. And we are very close to reaching that goal. Love you all!

**Kevin L.-** Today @ 1 pm facetime today (CJ or Myself) for NACONA fundraising committee.

**Adrianna-** Willing to do some kind of hybrid subcommittee meeting so more can attend.

**Bailey G.-** I need the \$200 approved for Ramada can someone write a motion for August 11<sup>th</sup>?

**Anette B. –** I am starting to see trends with emergency motions.

**Trent C.-** I think GSR's can make emergency vote today on motions since they are trusted members.

**EMERGENCY MOTION**

**Motion/Idea:** Approve \$200 request above monthly budget for activities subcommittee for refundable deposit on ramada for August event. Money will be returned to Area.

**Intent:** To host another badass activities event for YASC.

**First:** Jesse- a New Light

**Second:** Deb H.-Lunar Noonan

**For:** 11

**Against:** 0

**PASSED**

**ABSTAIN:** 1

**Anette B.-** We need to watch our insurance for events.

**Bailey G.-** We were unable to get insurance for June event.

**Open table** discussion on insurance and it was decided that a waiver will be needed at June event.

**Anette B.-** We need to complete our Bi-Yearly inventory. Not a physical inventory, it's a 4<sup>th</sup> step inventory at an AREA level.

**Joe W.-** It addresses issues under subcommittee and all area positions for homegroups to discuss.

**Open Table** discussion on if we should or should not complete it? And understanding if it was time to complete another one.

**DJ-** Doesn't matter if we should or should not its in our guidelines. Please send forms to secretary to send out with the minutes.

## Yavapai Area Service Committee of Narcotics Anonymous Financial Report

Date: 06/11/23

| <b>Income</b>        |          |
|----------------------|----------|
| Description          | Amount   |
| Donations            | 527.00   |
| Literature           | 557.90   |
| Activities           | <200.00> |
| Activities [Cash]    | 3,081.85 |
| Merchandise [Square] | <352.86> |
| Merchandise [Cash]   | 273.00   |
|                      |          |
| Total:               | 4,439.75 |

| <b>Expenses</b>    |            |
|--------------------|------------|
| Description        | Amount     |
| Regional Donation  |            |
| Literature         | <1,039.11> |
| Activities [Debit] | <92.41>    |
| Activities         |            |
| Merchandise        |            |
| Storage            | <110.00>   |
| Rent               | 20.00      |
| Printing Supplies  |            |
| Zoom               | 14.99      |
|                    |            |
|                    |            |
|                    |            |
| Total:             | 35.00      |

| <b>Donations</b>   |                |        |
|--------------------|----------------|--------|
| Groups             | Representative | Amount |
| A Boy and His Dog  | John D.        |        |
| A New Light        | Jesse L.       | 125.00 |
| Bagdad F&M Topic   | Brian Q.       | 26.00  |
| Basic Text Study   | John G.        | 35.00  |
| Biscuits & Gravy   | Mychelle       | 64.00  |
| Candlelight        | Lauren R.      |        |
| Girls Gone Clean   | Stephanie B.   | 19.00  |
| Gratitude Too      | Jay            | 58.00  |
| Lost & Found       | Vincent M.     |        |
| Lunar Nooners      | Deb H.         | 86.00  |
| No Matter What     | Janet B.       | 55.00  |
| Recovery Girl Gang | Veronica V.    | 34.00  |
| We Can We Will     | Susan M.       | 20.00  |
| We Do Recover      | Kevin L.       | 5.00   |
|                    |                |        |
| Total:             |                | 527.00 |

| <b>Floating Budgets</b> |        |
|-------------------------|--------|
| Description             | Amount |
| H&I                     |        |
|                         |        |
| Total                   |        |

| <b>Final Balance</b> |          |
|----------------------|----------|
| Description          | Amount   |
| Starting Balance     | 4,810.00 |
| Income               | 4,439.75 |
| Expenses             | 35.00    |
| Ending Balance       | 9,214.75 |
| <i>Deposit</i>       | 4,404.75 |

## June Activities report to YASC

Good morning Area! We had an awesome turnout for our May speaker jam event! We had over 200 people there. We had attendance from 5 treatment facilities including a house from cottonwood! There were quite a few lessons learned and some things that could have gone more smoothly but now we can share that experience. Here is the breakdown for the event:

|   |   |
|---|---|
| Expenses:   |   |
| Ramada Rental- city of Prescott                       | \$315<br>(\$515 to reserve, but \$200 deposit has been refunded)(debit) |
| Speaker- Just Ask                                     | 92.41 (debit)   |
| Walmart- cups, lighter fluid, trash bags, etc.        | \$78.41   |
| Fry's- Water and ice                                  | \$68.94   |
| Safeway- lighter fluid                                | \$19.46   |
| Costco- two trips- buns, meat, drinks, toppings, etc. | \$612.04<br>\$119.30  |
| <b>Total Spent:</b>                                   | <b>\$1305.56</b>  |

Further breaking this down, the reservation for the ramada was approved months ago and paid for on the debit card. Then we were approved for \$1000 to spend on this event which I was dispensed in cash. We spent \$990.56- 898.15 was spent in cash and 92.41 was spent on the debit card because Dave picked up the speaker and paid for it that way. So I saved that amount in cash and made sure I didn't spend it from my 1k approved for the event.

|                      |               |
|----------------------|---------------|
| Income:              |               |
| Registration         | \$1662        |
| Raffle               | \$614         |
| Auction              | \$434         |
| Kayak Rentals        | \$270         |
| <b>Total Income:</b> | <b>\$2980</b> |



So today I will be returning \$3081.85 to area! That is 2980 income + the 92.41 that I held on to because it was spent debit instead + the 9.44 that I didn't spend out of the 1k approved.

This event profited us \$1674.44 after all expenses were paid so we more than doubled what we put in! So I believe this was money well spent to be able to do something like this and have the message spread all day long and show people that we can be clean and have fun! The feedback has been that even though there was some pretty big hiccups, people had a lot of fun! I'm super happy that this event went off the way it did! Thank you to everyone who helped with service at this event it took a lot to put on!

Moving forward we have our June 17<sup>th</sup> BBQ Fun in the Sun day! This event is next Saturday from 12-4 at Granite creek park. We will have burgers/hot dogs again, dunk tank, water balloon fight, and a speaker! There are some important announcements to be shared asap with everyone for this event! We DEFINITELY need sides(as the flyer says, we ran out at the may event), bring your camp chair/blanket, and we will be taking up the space at the end of the park near staples!!! I have been contacted about TWO other organizations putting on events that day in the park. One reserved the ramada and the other asked how we could split the rest of the park. They will be on the right side as you pull in. I'd recommend announcing to people that parking at sprouts/staples shopping center and walking down that pathway in front of Staples makes the most sense because with 3 events going on I'm sure there will be no parking so I chose this location of the park based on this and a few other reasons. We can't wait to see you all there!

We have every other month this year in the works except for October as well! July 22<sup>nd</sup> will be a Pizza and Game night, August 11<sup>th</sup> will be a movie night, September 22-24 unity day campout, November space is reserved on November 18<sup>th</sup> for the thanksgiving gratitude event, and December 31<sup>st</sup> we have a space reserved and are planning a new year's eve event!

August 11<sup>th</sup>, we would like to have the \$200 refundable deposit to be approved by the area over our monthly \$500 budget. We are weighing options but are looking at reserving the ramada at granite creek park for this and doing the movie on a

projector screen! So basically we would still only spend 500 on this event at the end, but be approved for 700 until the 200 is refunded.

TODAY AFTER AREA at noon we are meeting with the VVANA people to start planning for the campout this year at the parking lot on Mingus where the turn off is to head to the campsite. I will literally be 37 weeks pregnant at the campout so I am going to need tons of help at that event! PLEASE come help us plan and let me know how you'd like to be involved with this event! These monthly meetings will be about the campout specifically and separate from our regular activities subcommittee meeting. Please keep your ears open for dates for these meetings! I should have all 4 dates after the meeting today.

The next area is scheduled to fall during ARCNA so many of our members will not be here that day and I imagine we should probably move it... I recommend we move that area to 7/2 or 7/16 if possible!

Our next activities subcommittee meeting is on 7/1 @ 9 AM at Frozen Frannies!!!! Please come out and be a part of this committee, we can use all of your help! Show up 10 mins early if you'd like to get a coffee or snack first (which they appreciate)! Plan for the meeting to be over an hour, we never seem to be able to cover everything in that amount of time. Thanks hope to see you there!

I already have my money for our event next weekend.

Thanks for letting me be of service to our area!

-Bailey G

Hello, fellow service body members!

I am grateful to be back at Area with everyone! As some of you know, I spent a month back in Kansas wrapping up my commitments there and finishing my relocation to Arizona. The shift in perspective and letting go has been nothing short of a spiritual experience and I am enthusiastic and optimistic in my ability to better be of service now to my homegroup, area, and region.

I was not in attendance at the last Region since it was on the same date as our Area Event and it has been a long time since attending one of our events, so I felt it was important to be there. It was awesome to see the ARCNA folks and so many people from the valley attending. I have shared the Regional Insurance Policy information with the Activities Chair and other NAWS info about the importance and risks of making sure our events are insured. I am hoping that we can make sure all of our events are covered and that we budget for any additional costs associated with specific activities that increase risks for damages or injuries. It's my understanding that by not having this in place, we are opening up our members and service body to potential risks for litigation and can be personally held liable, which might be an extreme case but it has happened before in NA. We need to figure out a solution as a group on how to support this effort if our Activities Committee doesn't have the resources to facilitate this step in advance of our events. The bulletin can be viewed here on the NAWS website: [https://www.na.org/admin/include/spaw2/uploads/pdf/bulletins/Bulletin%2033\\_Jun07.pdf](https://www.na.org/admin/include/spaw2/uploads/pdf/bulletins/Bulletin%2033_Jun07.pdf)

I have been a member of this Area and held a service position for a few months now. I would like to make a motion today to start work on an Area Inventory. There is so much value in assessing all of our services and how well those align with what our group needs, facilitating education on Concepts and Traditions for our service body members, and honestly looking at all of our efforts and how well they carry the message of Narcotics Anonymous. There seem to be a lot of different ideas of what the primary purpose is and what activities facilitate that and in the spiritual principle of unity we should be aligned to whatever that is for this Area Committee. This activity might fall under the responsibilities of the Vice Chair or an Ad Hoc Committee and we need willingness from the service body and support for this effort. Our Region is here and can help facilitate training as well as the inventory if we are willing to ask for help. We are part of an entire fellowship and none of the things we are going through are new issues, there are solutions if we are willing to find them and work together.

There is a necessary amount of discussion that needs to occur in a service body to allow all voices and opinions to be heard because every voice in NA matters, regardless of service position or group member. When we have a limited amount of time and are rushing through the meeting to cover everything, we might not be allowing sufficient time for a collective Higher Power to guide our decision-making process. I would also like to ask the group today if we are willing to find another location that will facilitate whatever length of time might be required for us to have consensus, and not just a majority, on our decisions.

I attended the NARCONA committee meeting yesterday. They are still looking for artwork for the theme "Two Lives, One Lifetime" by July first. They have not had the activity needed in the Fundraising Committee necessary and would like to ask Groups if there would be an interest in donating a portion of proceeds from an Area Event to the convention or doing a joint fundraiser with our Area.

In summary, we can discuss the insurance, Area Inventory, New Meeting Location, and NARCONA Fundraiser in the New Business today.

I am grateful to be a part of such an active area with a passionate group of fellow addicts. In loving service, Annette B, RCM II

[Type here]

## YASC MINUTES

[Type here]

06/10/2023

Time Started: 10:01am

Serenity Prayer

Twelve Traditions: Crystal N.

Twelve Concepts: Stephanie B.

Service Prayer: ↓

Sign in sheet:

Vickie N., Justy A. (J), Jordyn, John D., Crystal N., Trent C., Stephanie B., John G. and Tyla C.

Chair: Absent

Vice-Chair: John D.

Secretary: John D.

Minutes **not approved**

1. April's minutes were approved
2. Add something about what a complete panel consists of to the current guidelines
3. Provide and read to all members a hard copy of the guidelines and orientation
4. Language(?)
5. Need more applicants for Juvenile Detention
6. Add Vickie to member list and check for any updates

Adjournment time: 10:48am